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The newsletter of the Essex Crusaders, Centre 19, Virago Star Owners Club. 
 
November 2008   Issue 155   contents: 

  

2.  Rep’s Rambling.    4. Belgium Rally. 

5.  Brightona.    7. Christmas Dinner .  

8.  C19 Meeting Dates.     

9.  C19 Hoody Order form.      10. C19 SweatShirt Order form. 

Contacts: 
 

Centre Rep.  John Evans 
    10 Woodlow;  Benfleet;  SS7 3RL. 

Tel: Home  01268 775720  mobile  07778 643986 
john@evans6387.freeserve.co.uk  

 
Deputy Rep.  (North) Peter ‘Mr. K’ Gauntlett 
   Home  01206 570604  mobile  07531 614887 

petergauntlett03@aol.com 
 

Deputy Rep.  (South) Sue Haynes   mobile  07930 150464 
susanhaynes64@hotmail.co.uk 
 

Seax Editor   Alan Ferry    mobile 07973 371812 
   seax2008@hotmail.com 
 
Spider   Claire Gauntlett 
   uglymonsters01@aol.com 
 
Centre 19 website:  http:/www.essex-crusaders.org.uk 
 
VSOC website :  http:/www.vsoc.org.uk 
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As I write this it is very cold and it is trying to snow and we are still only in October, 
(two weeks ago we were in Brighton walking along the sea front in glorious 
sunshine) not a good sign for winter riding, perhaps some new thermals might be 
in order. Summer, if you can call it a summer, seems along way away now, yes 
there were one or two sunny days in between the rain and grey skies, hopefully 
there was something  for everyone during the ride-out season, any suggestions for 
ride-outs for the 2009 calender would be greatly appreciated.�
��
During the winter, ride-outs will depart  from Boreham services 10-00am, 
December 1st to March 1st will depart 10-30am. all rideouts are inpromtu and 
weather dependent.�
��
Tickets for the Christmas party  07-30 pm SATURDAY 20th DECEMBER  are 
going well, see flyer in this SEAX issue, please get your reservations in as soon as 
possible, latest 1st DECEMBER. There is entertainment afterwards - disco by Lee 
who supplied the music at our rally this year. �
    �
Essex Crusaders AGM has been scheduled for 19th JANUARY 2009, 08-00PM at 
the Bell Inn, Main Road, Woodham Ferrers,  CM3 8RF�
This is your opportunity to have your say in the running of C19 during 2009 and 
comments on 2008. The more input we get the easier it is to direct the centre 
towards your needs.�
All standing officers have declared they wish to stand for re-election for 2009 with 
the exception of Susan Haynes (deputy rep South) who will be standing down 
in January. Any member wishing to take on this position  would they 
please contact me.�
If any member has any item they would like to discuss at the meeting, could they 
notify me before 31 December 2008 so that it can be included in the agenda.�
��
Chris from 3 MILE HIGH, the Saturday night rally band (best rally band this year) 
emailed me some local dates when they are playing��
Friday, 14 November, Latchington Football Club�
Thursday 20th November, Kings Head, Crouch Street, Colchester,  Why not come 
along and make it a club social evening, you would have to go along way to find a 
better band than this.�
�
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CLUB MERCHADISE, see flyer�
You can now order Club hoodies £22-50 and new to C19, CLUB SWEAT-SHIRTS 
at £20-00  with the same printing as the hoodies, ie- club logo on the front,C19 
ESSEX on one sleeve and CRUSADERS on the other. Same high quality as the 
hoodies. Orders to be recieved by the latest 30 NOVEMBER, hopefully delivery 
will be before Christmas�
 �
I know it seems along way off  for these two rallies, but these ferry fares being 
quoted by SEA FRANCE ferries are the cheapest I seen in the last 5 years, 
so book early to get these prices before they go up.�
  �
SOUTHERN SNAKES Rally - KONINGBOSCH, HOLLAND�
��
Really cheap fares, so book early with SEA FRANCE ferries�
��
Depart Dover    24 April 2009 at 08-00     £15-00�
Return Calais   26 April 2009 at 16-45     £14-50�
��
BELGUIM RALLY�
��
Even cheaper fare with SEA FRANCE ferries�
��
Depart Dover      22 May 2009 at 08-00   £15-00�
Depart Calais     26 May 2009 at 16-45   £13-50�
��
BIKE SHOW, NEC BIRMINGHAM,   28 NOVEMBER TO 07 DECEMBER 2008�
��
Prices booked in advance-  Adults £15-00, over 60's £5-00, parking- motorcycles 
free, cars prepaid £7-00��
On the door- Adults £17-00  over 60's £5-00  parking motorcycles free, cars £8-00�
��
Hope to see everyone at the Christmas Dinner�
��
John��
 
STOP PRESS! 
 
Change of date-:  CENTRE 8 RALLY is now on the 26,27,28 JUNE 2009.�
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If you are planning on going to the Belgium rally in May next year?  
You might be interested in the e-mail below. 
  
I have been checking out ferry prices for the Belgium rally, 22nd to 24th May 2009. 
 P&O £64.00 per bike 
Eurotunnel £56.00 per bike 
Norfolkline £54.00 per bike 
Seafrance £28.50 per bike 
 
 I have booked with Seafrance. If you are thinking of going I would book the 
crossing before they realise it half term that week and put their prices up!!!!!!!!!! I 
have put the link onto the website for you.  
Times and dates below 
Outward crossing, 22nd May @ 08.00 
Return Crossing, 24th May @ 16.45          
  
https://www.seafrance.com/seafrance/opencms/uk/en/passenger 
 
Also booked for Southern Snakes:   
Outward crossing, 24th  April @ 08.00 
Return Crossing,   26th  April @ 16.45          
  
If you are interested I would advise early booking for 2 reasons 
1. the cost is as cheap as I have ever known it and will undoubtedly go up nearer 
the time !! 
2. last year this ferry ( in September ) was booked up fairly early which meant that 
some had to go by alternative means and pay the premium ( not C19 as we went 
via Harwich ). 
  
The other issue is that the Belgians have limited their rally to 100 Brits,  that is 
probably more then we could expect but I do know that there are members of other 
centres interested, so you never know. 
  
DONT LEAVE IT LATE, BOOK NOW TO AVOID MISSING OUT and get the 
cheapest crossing prices ever. 
  
Peter 
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The morning was very misty and the ride from Colchester to Thurrock was damp 
and cold although the sun was trying to peep through. 
 
There was about 12 from C19 at Thurrock and then I received a call from Vanessa 
C13 asking if we could hold on as they would meet us at Thurrock then there was 
about 30. By the time we got to Brighton the sun was shining and the mist had 
gone. How does this show manage to get the best weather year on year, maybe 
we should put our rallies back a bit !!  
 
Brightona is a yearly custom bike show in aid of a Sussex heart charity and each 
bike is charged £5 as they go through the gate, I wouldn’t like to estimate the 
number of bikes of all sorts, shapes and sizes but interestingly mainly cruisers with 
a lot of Harleys, the world and his wife were down there and it was good to catch 
up with some old friends not seen for a while. C14 had a stand and there were a 
lot of trade stands,  
 
Nick Lappage, our webmaster,  won an award for best paintwork on his custom 
bike. The pictures are of 2 old Indian motorbikes and an XVS1300 trike converted 
by the Trike Shop ( one for you Terry when you cant get your leg over !! ) 
 
It was a good show and the weather was superb,  A good day was had by all 
 
Peter 
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ESSEX CRUSADERS 
CHRISTMAS DINNER 

 
7.30 PM SATURDAY 20TH DECEMBER 2008 

AT 

RUNWELL SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB,  
RUNWELL CHASE, WICKFORD, ESSEX,  SS11 7XX 

  MENU 
SOUP, PRAWN COCKTAIL OR FAN OF MELON 

********* 
ROAST TURKEY, ROAST BEEF OR POACHED SALMON 

ALL SERVED WITH A SELECTION OF VEGETABLES 
VEGETARIAN OPTION AVAILABLE ON REQUEST 

********* 
CHRISTMAS PUDDING, FRESH FRUIT SALAD OR GATEAUX 

 ********* 
COFFEE AND MINCE PIES 

£15  
PLEASE SEND A CHEQUE MADE PAYABLE TO VSOC - ESSEX CRUSADERS 

TOGETHER WITH YOUR CHOICE OF MENU  
TO: CAROL EVANS, 10 WOODLOW, THUNDERSLEY, ESSEX, SS7 3RL  

BY 1ST DECEMBER 2008 
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November  

North meeting.  

8 pm Monday 3rd November 2008. 
 
The Anchor, Upper Street, Stratford St. Mary, CO7 6LW. 
West of A12, North of Colchester 

South meeting.  

8pm Monday 17th November 2008. 

The Bell Inn, Main Road, Woodham Ferrers, CM3 8RF. 

On the B1418 between Bicknacre and South Woodham. 

 

December  

North meeting.  

8 pm Monday 1st December 2008. 
 
The Anchor, Upper Street, Stratford St. Mary, CO7 6LW. 
West of A12, North of Colchester 

South meeting.  

8pm Monday 15th December 2008. 

The Bell Inn, Main Road, Woodham Ferrers, CM3 8RF. 

On the B1418 between Bicknacre and South Woodham. 

 
 
 
 


